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What would you like for this church? A colleague of 
mine who works with congregational development asks this 
question when working with churches. In group meetings 
the responses are shared and placed on lists. Participants are 
encouraged to think creatively. In lining out their hopes and 
dreams they can think outside the box. But, there are three 
things they cannot put on the wish list: more members, 
more money, more families with children.

What is this? One would naturally assume that these 
three pillars of concern would be all-critical to people in 
declining mainline churches. This trinity of growth tops the 
goal charts and wish lists across the spectrum of churches of 
all sorts and sizes. Without more people, more money and 
more kids there is no future.

The practical wisdom in not stating the obvious is to get 
churches thinking missionally: “What is our ministry as a 
church?” Back in March our Vestry began some discernment 
work around the mission of the Cathedral. Four main goals 
were agreed on for 2014: Church Growth, Membership 
Retention, Community Outreach and Stewardship. While 
three of these goals would seem to be excluded in my col-
league’s visioning process, these “goals” are categories under 
which specific actions are named. 

Mission and action are in the water this fall. Already we 
are seeing activity around the Vestry-initiated goals. Here 
are some (not all!) of these:

Everyone responsible for submitting budget requests for 
2014 have been charged with approaching their ministries 
with church growth, membership retention, community 
outreach, and stewardship in mind.

A ministry among newcomers is up and running offering 
orientations for new persons, nametags for all, and greeters 
to welcome all to worship.

We are reviving the Community Blessing of the Animals, 
with the idea of including our downtown neighbors and the 
greater Kansas City community.

This Month
Oct. 6: Blessing of the Animals.........................3
Oct. 9: The Way begins.....................................2
Oct. 17: Flu & Fleece.........................................3
Oct. 20: Trick or Treat So Others Can Eat..........5
                Newcomer Gathering.........................1
                Choral Evensong.................................4
Oct. 27: Fall Saints Festival................................3

Wider participation and hands-on activity in outreach 
ministries is increasing through the work of the Social 
Outreach Committee.

Formation for families and children includes Children’s 
Chapel, monthly family lunches and learning events. The 
hiring of a part-time Coordinator for Children’s and Fam-
ily Ministry is in process now that funds are available in 
the budget.

Beginning Oct. 9, The Way, a catechumenal program for 
the intentional formation of Christians begins.

Cathedral spaces continue to be renewed, repaired and 
readied for increased activity. In particular the Multi-
Purpose Room in Founders’ Hall is usable once again, the 
Youth Room has been refurbished and the upstairs kitchen 
in Founders’ Hall is better organized.

The Vestry is looking to increase annual stewardship in 
order to grow ministry and decrease our reliance on endow-
ment income for operations and ministry.

Each one of these things are being done for the good of the 
congregation, as the Cathedral church for a diocese, and in 
our ministry as a house of prayer for all people. It is amazing 
what can happen when a community begins to think about 
its mission. Thank you, all, and thanks be to God.

–Peter

From the Dean

Welcome to the Cathedral: 
Newcomer Gathering 
Sunday, Oct. 20 • 11:45 a.m.

Are you new to Grace and Holy Trinity Cathedral? 
Would you like to learn more about the Cathedral 
and the many ways you can connect with others? 

If so, please join us at our next Newcomer Gath-
ering Sunday, Oct. 20, following the 10:15 a.m. 
worship service. We gather for refreshments and 
conversation in the meeting room in Founders’ Hall. 

You will have an opportunity to meet other 
newcomers, ministry leaders and clergy. Regardless 
of where you are on your spiritual journey, you are 
welcome here. We look forward to meeting you and 
sharing more about GHTC. 

For more information, please contact Rev. Christy 
Dorn (cdorn@kccathedral.org; 816-474-8260, ext. 
152).



The Angelus • Page 2

F o r  t h e 
m o n t h  o f 
August 2013, 
the Cathe-
dral reported 
a  p o s i t i v e 
net operat-
ing income 
o f  $3 ,673 
as revenues 
were higher 
than project-
ed and expenses were well below budget particularly in the 
area of property expenses. 

For the year-to-date through August net operating income 
of $72,712 was above budget due to lower expenses. The 
pledge amount is behind budget by $7,000 and the plate 
offering is below budget by nearly $10,000. 

We are experiencing acceptance of online giving (both for 
pledges and plate) through the website www.kccathedral.org. 
For the month of August nearly 3 percent of total pledges and 
plate offerings were made online. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Cathedral 
with all of your talents and gifts. 

–by Jim Phillips, Treasurer

The Angelus
A laypersons’ newspaper published in the interest 

of Grace and Holy Trinity Cathedral.

The Angelus Small Group is open to anyone interested 
in contributing (writing stories, taking photographs) 
regularly to The Angelus. No experience necessary.

Submissions from parishioners and small 
groups are welcome and encouraged. All 

entries are requested by the 15th day of the 
month prior to publication by e-mail to 

communications@kccathedral.org.

Regular Contributors: Friends of MN, 
Julie Brogno, Jan Frizzle, Chris Morrison

Julie Toma, Editor

Treasurer’s Report
August MTD Budgeted MTD Actual MTD

Income $	 149,250 $	 151,053

Expenses $	 169,421 $	 147,380

Net Total $	 (20,171) $	 3,673

August YTD Budgeted YTD Actual YTD

Income $	 1,158,154 $	 1,149,820

Expenses $	 1,101,985 $	 1,077,108

Net Total $	  56,169 $	 72,712

Wednesday, Oct. 23
5:30 p.m.

Café Grazia is a monthly gathering for all parishioners. 
Join the fun and enjoy the fellowship! 
Please bring bread or a salad to share.

In honor of the feast 
of St. Luke, patron of 

healers, the Cathedral 
offers the rite of 

healing at all three 
services.

Healing Service
Sunday, Oct. 20

The Way takes its name from the Acts of the Apostles in the New Testa-
ment where the followers of Christ are referred to as people “belonging to the 
Way.” The Way is a process for faith formation, or catechumenate, at Grace 
and Holy Trinity Cathedral. The word catechumenate comes from Greek and 
means to be taught orally—to learn by hearing. It has deep roots in church 
practice going back to the second and third centuries. 

Community and sharing is at 
the center of The Way. Each evening 
begins with a simple meal and table 
conversation. This is followed by Bible 
study, learning, and group discussion. 
Links are made between daily life and 
work and the worship and practice 
of the church. Emphasis is given to 
understanding what it means to live 
into one’s baptismal promises. Ses-
sions conclude with quiet reflection 
and prayer. 

Wednesday evenings include
	 6 p.m. 	 Supper and Conversation. Meals are free.
	 7-8 p.m. 	 Small group Bible study, discussion and prayer 

The Way takes place over several months, with breaks around Thanksgiv-
ing and Christmas. The first months are a time of inquiry. Participants may 
either attend faithfully or only for a time, coming and going as they choose. 
From February 19, in the period leading up to the Easter Vigil and baptism, 
confirmation, and reaffirmation of faith, participants make a commitment to 
complete the process of The Way.

	October 9-November 13	 Asking questions and building community
	 December 4 	 Advent celebration meal 
	 January 8-February 5 	 Continuing in the way
	 February 19-April 9 	 Preparing for baptism and affirming faith
	 April 23-May 7 	 Living the risen life

The Way is for you, if . . .
•	 You would like to understand what it means to follow Christ 
•	 You would like to be part of a community and deepen your faith
•	 You are new to the Cathedral, desire baptism, or would like to grow in 

your journey of faith

The Way: You are invited to come 
along the journey, begins Oct. 9

The 
Way

•	 You would like to know about being Christian in the Anglican/Episcopal tradition
•	 You have been around church for a long time and would like to renew your faith journey
•	 You are ready to ask questions and explore the rich life of God’s grace and love

Persons participating in The Way may prepare for baptism or affirmation of faith at the 
Great Vigil of Easter, April 19, 2014. Questions? Contact the Dean’s office: 816-474-8260 or 
theway@kccathedral.org
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We are partnering with St. Michael and All 
Angels, Mission, Kan., to provide flu shots and 
warm clothing to the guests of the Kansas City 
Community Kitchen. We are working with the 
Kansas City Care Clinic (formerly known as 
KC Free Clinic) to provide the adult flu shots. 
We are working with Chil-
dren’s Mercy to provide 
infants and toddlers flu 
shots. All at no cost to the 
guests. Contact Terri Curran 
(tcurra2@yahoo.com) if you 
would like to help with this 
effort.

As the weather is turning 
to fall and you purchase warm items for your 

family, add an extra fleece or two into your 
basket … it will make all of the difference to 
the guest who receives it. Donations of new 
fleece, hats, hoodies, scarves, gloves and vests/
jackets of all sizes and donations of cash to 
purchase new items and defray the cost of the 
tent/supplies are welcome. Please bring items 
by Sunday, Oct. 13.

The Kitchen serves an average of 600 meals 
per day in October and all of the people 
who stand in line do so out of need. Our 
brothers and sisters come from many dif-

ferent backgrounds and 
experiences and each has 
a unique story of what it 

is like to live in poverty.

&
Flu
Fleece

Pat Hobbs, Mary Byrne’s sister
Vera Garrison, Tom Garrison’s mother 

Give to the departed 
eternal rest. 

Let light perpetual shine 
upon them. 

Come with your pets for our annual com-
munity Blessing of the Animals Sunday, Oct. 
6 at 4 p.m. 

We gather on the north lawn (corner at 
13th and Broadway) for a parade of pets 
and endangered species, prayers, music and 
a celebration of all of God’s creatures. Ani-
mal and people treats will be served. A jazz 
duo will provide music during the event. 
Wayside Waifs and the Great Plains SPCA 
will have animals available for adoption.

We invite attendees to bring a do-
nation for Wayside Waifs or Great 
Plains SPCA: Canned kitten and cat 
food (paté style), Canned puppy and 
dog food, KMR kitten formula, For-
mula bottles, Esbi-
lac (puppy 
formula), 

Clay kitty litter (non-clumping), Hand 
sanitizer, Paper towels and Copy paper.

Bring your leashed, crated or otherwise 
secured domestic critters and be part of 
the holy fun! 

The tradition of animal or pet blessings 
is in remembrance of St. Francis of Assisi’s 
love for all God’s creatures. Francis, whose 
feast day is Oct. 4, wrote a Canticle of the 
Creatures, an ode to God’s living things: 
“All praise to you, O Lord, for all these 

brother and sister creatures.” 
For more information or to help 

with the event, contact the Rev. 
Christy Dorn, cdorn@kccathe-

dral.org or 816-474.8260.

Blessing of the animals: Oct. 6
Reformation Day: 
Sunday, Oct. 27
Guest Preacher 
8 and 10:15 a.m.

We welcome the Reverend Dr. Peter 
Rehwaldt, pastor in the Evangelical Lu-
theran Church in America, as we mark 
the Lutheran observance of Reformation 
Day. 

That day as part of our ecumenical 
witness in greater Kansas City, the Dean 
has been invited to preach at Atonement 
Lutheran Church, ELCA, Overland Park. 

Special Adult Forum
9:15 a.m.

Pastor Rehwaldt, a specialist in hym-
nody, will also lead a forum that day on 
“Shared Language, Shared Faith: Hymns 
as Vehicles for Ecumenical Dialogue”?

It’s time for flu shots and warm clothing
Oct. 17 • 10 a.m.-12 p.m. • Kansas City Community Kitchen, 750 Paseo

Sewing & Cutting Out Party
Saturday, Oct. 5 • 10 a.m.-2 p.m.

Join us as we create fleece scarves and mittens to hand 
out at the Flu & Fleece event. There are non-sewing activi-
ties, so anyone can help! Lunch and materials provided. 

If you are a seamstress of any level and own a sewing 
machine or good scissors which you’d be willing to bring 
along, please contact Jackye Finnie at 913-492-2161 or 
jpfinnie@aol.com.

The Fall Saints Festival is Sunday, 
Oct. 27. 

During the 10:15 a.m. service, we will 
bless the Cathedral youngsters (and old-
sters!) who are encouraged to wear their 
Halloween costumes to church that day.

At 11:45 a.m. (or so), we will have 
a potluck lunch and fun activities for 
the kids. For 
l u n c h ,  t h e 
main dish will 
be provided, 
please bring a 
side dish, salad 
or dessert. 

We will have a costume parade for 
all who wish to participate and bouncy 
houses for the kids!

Fall Saints
Festival

Costumes, bounce
houses, food: Fall 
Saints Festival
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Choral Evensong
Sunday, Oct. 20, Choral Evensong will be sung by the Schola Can-

torum from William Jewell College. Jay Carter, a member of our parish 
and a supremely fine countertenor, is the director. The Schola will offer 
music from the time of Henry the Eighth. The service is at 5 p.m. Holy 
Communion is offered following Evensong for those who desire it.

Youth and children’s choirs seeking new members
The Tallis Singers and the Grace Choraliers are eager to welcome new 

singers. If you know of a youngster or two or more who would enjoy and 
benefit from a Cathedral Choir choral experience, please contact me or 
Malinda McCasland to receive more information.

Organ Pipes Replaced
The Quimby Pipe Organ Company has begun work on refining a 

number of ranks in the Cathedral organ. The chorus reeds in the Great, 
Swell and Pedal will be replaced as will the 16’ Quintade rank in the 

Great division. (Please ask me if you’d like to know what all that means!) 
Most of the new pipework will be in by Christmas. 

One of the ranks is a gift from Beth Hurburt Titterington in honor 
and memory of her mother and father Josephine Ann Caldwell Hurlburt 
and Elburn Lee Hurlburt. We are grateful to Beth for her generous gift.

Choir Tour 2016
The members of the Cathedral Choir that were on the Goodwill Tour of 

England in July enjoyed the experience so much that they have projected 
making another journey in July of 2016. They are hoping that many of 
the choir members who were unable to go this year will go the next time. 
They also hope that more members and friends of the congregation will 
come along. Sixty-five people associated with the Choir of St. Mark’s 
Church in San Antonio were on a tour which was concurrent to our own.

The development of the tour is in the very early stages. There will be 
opportunities for fun culinary events that will allow the Music Guild 
coffers to grow.

Music Notes from Canon Musician John Schaefer

Maison de Naissance, a birthing home in Haiti, works supports the UN’s 
Millennium Development Goals. 

Goal #6: Combat HIV/AIDS, Malaria and Other Diseases. The goal is 
to halt and reverse the spread of HIV/AIDS by 2015: 

MN’s staff work towards this goal in the following ways:
•	 Distribute condoms to both men and women.
•	 Pregnant women coming to MN are tested for HIV/AIDS, and if 

the test is positive, treatment is begun to insure their babies are born 
free of this terrible disease. 

•	 Parents receive basic education on prevention.
•	 Pregnant women are also tested for malaria and other major diseases 

and receive treatment and education on prevention where applicable.

Maison de Naissance will continue to work towards these goals: #4 
Reducing Child Mortality, #5 Improve Maternal Health and #6 Combat 

HIV/AIDS, Malaria and 
Other Diseases.

The Friends of MN 
at GHTC thank you 

for your continued support of this important ministry through donations, 
purchase of Haitian Coffee in the Cathedral Bookstore and donating to the 
“Onesies” Collection during Advent.

–by Marian Philip

Birthing home supports UN’s 
Millennium Development Goals

September 1
•	 in thanksgiving for the hunger ministries of ECS and the 

Episcopal Church — John Hornbeck
•	 in memory of my mother, Tillie Raley — Marnell Sparks
September 8 
•	 in memory and thanksgiving for Thomas Jefferson Wood, Jr’s 

95th birthday — The Tom & Patty Wood Family
•	 in thanksgiving — Bud & Candy McDowell
September 22
•	 in celebration of our 50th wedding anniversary — Eddie and 

Sandy Carter
September 29
•	 in thanksgiving for Ric Sweeting — Janet & Devon Sweeting
•	 in thanksgiving for my Michael and all the Michaels in our lives 

— Bridgett Shirley

Flowers have been given to the glory 
of God & ...

Baptism preparation
Saturday, Oct. 26 • 10-11:45 a.m.

Parents desiring baptism for their children are invited to 
learn more about baptism and what it means for all of us. 
Special focus is given to faith formation in the home. Baptism 
will be administered November 3, the 
Sunday after All Saints’ Day at any of 
the three regular services. 

If you would like to know more 
about baptism for your child, speak 
with the clergy. 

If you plan to attend the class, 
please email office@kccathedral.org.

Donate toward the flowers to celebrate a 
special event or remember a loved one
1.	 Sign up online (and pay if you want) at www.kccathedral.org/flowers.
2.	 Sign up in Founders’ Hall following morning services (2014 calendar 

now available!).
3.	 Contact the Cathedral office (816.474.8260 ext. 103 or office@kc-

cathedral.org).
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All Saints’ Day: Nov. 1
12:05 p.m.
Feast Day Eucharist with hymns

All Saints’ Sunday: Nov. 3
We give thanks for all God’s holy ones and remember 

all the faithful departed.

Book of Remembrance 
We gather names and add them to a book started in 

2007. It is a lasting memorial of “those we love but see 
no longer.” The book is displayed in the Cathedral on All 
Saints’ Sunday. The names are also be listed in the worship 
booklet. During the liturgy there is a time when lectors 
read aloud the names of those who have died in the past 
12 months, followed by a time when all present say aloud 
names of those they would 
like remembered.

Forms for submitting 
names will be available at ser-
vices beginning Oct. 13. You 
can place these in the offering 
plate or in the basket on the 
ushers’ table. Names can also 
be e-mailed to jtoma@kcca-
thedral.org. The deadline for 
submitting names is Tuesday, 
Oct. 29.

All Saints’ Memorial 
You are invited to bring photographs of departed loved 

ones with you to church beginning Sunday, Oct. 13. 
Individual snap shots work best, though you may submit 
framed photographs as well. Please limit the size of photos 
to 8x10 and smaller. Photos will not be harmed and will 
be returned.

Put photos in the envelopes provided for this purpose 
at the entrances to the Cathedral then place the envelope 
in the baskets. Place your name, phone and email on the 
back of each photo. These will be become part of a display 
near the baptismal font. We pass by this “great cloud of 
witnesses” — the Communion of Saints — as we go to the 
altar for Eucharist. Photos will be available to take home 
the following Sundays in Founders’ Hall.

As fall begins and the leaves turn, 
another season comes along where 
there are hungry in our midst. Fami-
lies with children and the 
elderly are especially sus-
ceptible to this plight, and 
we can help!

At Grace and Holy Trin-
ity Cathedral, we are led by 
the children with Trick or 
Treat So Others Can Eat. 
We will be handing out bags Sunday, 
Oct. 20. Although most people took 
just one bag last year, this year we 
are asking parishioners to take more 
than one bag — to ask your families 
and friends to help us ‘Make Hunger 
Die!’ — or make it go away for a little 
while. We will collect the bags Sun-
day, Oct. 27 at the Fall Saints Festival.

Our assigned pantry is St. Mary’s 
— our downtown cousin. They are 
asking for ready-to-eat type of meals 
that do not require cooking (like 

soups, peanut butter crackers, meals 
in a can) and unused toiletries (tooth-
brushes, small soaps and toothpaste) 

are always welcome.
Our Trick or Treat So 

Others Can Eat program 
has been expanded! We 
now have six Trick or 
Treat food pantries and 
eight parishes participat-
ing by handing out bags. 

We also want to give everyone the 
opportunity to help! If you have a 
group that wants to help our cause 
(scouts, neighborhood group, sports 
team, etc.) please feel free to contact 
me at trickortreatforothers@gmail.
com or 816-665-7945. I will set you 
up with flyers, bags and get you in 
contact with a food pantry. 

Sometimes, one just has to ask. So, 
will you help?

–by Christine Morrison

Feeding the hungry in our midst: 
Trick or Treat So Others Can Eat

Erin and John Tomasic are new members of the Cathedral. They 
have two sons, Atticus (2) and Tatum (8 months). Erin works as an 
attorney, and John stays at home with the boys. The family now lives 
in Kansas City, Kansas where they are close to John’s parents. However, 
their previous careers were focused around 
Guatemala. John worked as an archaeolo-
gist, specializing in ancient Maya, and Erin 
was a cultural anthropologist, working in 
inter-country adoption from Guatemala.

John and Erin were attracted to the Ca-
thedral because of its diverse congregation. 
“It draws folks from all over the Kansas City 
area,” Erin says. They particularly enjoy the 
inclusive nature of the Sunday morning 
prayers, and appreciate the nursery and 
children’s programs, as well as the community outreach programs. 

“In the Next Pew” is a regular column to help parishioners 
match names with the faces they see in the pews around them. 

In the Next Pew by 
Julie 

Brogno

Help is needed for two of our special ministries. The Bread Guild 
and the Altar Guild — Linen Zen are seeking volunteers. Do you 
bake bread? Would you like to? 

Linen Zen Team
The Altar Guild is seeking help with Eucharistic and 

Fair Linens. If doing laundry and ironing is a meditative 
experience for you then this is a ministry for you. Linen 
Zen is taking care of these very special linens on a rotation 
with others who appreciate the significance of these items. 

Eucharistic Bread Bakers
The Bread Guild is looking for a few bakers to fill out 

our roster in the preparation of Eucharistic Bread. We will 
give you a recipe or you can use your own. 

Please contact Janet Sweeting in the Cathedral office 
at ext. 144 or jsweeting@kccathedral.org for more information or to 
volunteer.

Bake? Find peace in ironing? 
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Cathedral Windows Ministry Fair
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Children’s and 

Family Ministries

Families Helping 
Families End Hunger

Did you know that more than 90,000 
children in the Kansas City area receive 
free or reduced-price school means dur-
ing the week? But those same children 
are at risk for hunger on the weekends. 
That’s where Harvesters BackSnack Pro-
gram comes in. BackSnacks are packs of 
food which provide hungry children with 
enough meals to tide them over until 
school on Monday. 

Sunday, Nov. 3, our Family Ministry 
program will meet for lunch, then join 
our Cathedral Social Outreach volun-
teers to pack BackSnacks for hungry chil-
dren in our area. These will be delivered 
to Harvesters, which in turn gives them 
to at-risk children in the Kansas City area. 

Children and parents, please join us 
for this outreach project. Contact the 
office to let us know if you’ll be joining 
us for lunch and BackSnack packing from 
11:45 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Nov. 3	 All Saints’ Sunday
	 Family Ministry Lunch
	 Daylight Saving Time Ends
Nov. 10	 Children’s Sunday
Nov. 17	 Kirkin’ o’ the Tartan
Nov. 20	 Café Grazia
Nov. 24	 Harvest Home Fellowship 
	 Lunch
Nov. 27	 Thanksgiving Eve Service

Altar Guild help needed
In preparation for upcoming holiday season Altar Guild members are needed for the Altar 

Guild Work Day: Saturday, December 21, 9 a.m.-12 p.m. and 
before and after the following services:
•	 Thanksgiving Eve: November 27, 7 p.m.
•	 Christmas Eve: December 24, 5 p.m. and 10 p.m. 
•	 Christmas Day: December 25, 10:15 a.m.
•	 New Year’s Eve: December 31, 5 p.m.

If you can serve during any of these services, please contact Janet 
Stewart Sweeting at jsweeting@kccathedral.org or at 816-361-3563.

Off to College
Our College Ministry wants to 
keep in touch with your college 
student (& send care packages!). 

Send their current school 
address to the Cathedral office 

(office@kccathedral.org).

Join with fellow 
parishioners each 
Sunday to study 
the lectionary 

Gospel reading for 
the day. 

Wes Harden 
facilitates.

Childcare is 
provided in the 

nursery. 

Contact the 
Cathedral office 

with any questions.

Adult 
Bible 
Study
Sundays
9:15 a.m.

Haden Hall

Give online
Online giving is a great way to keep current on your giving, even through 

cold and flu season!
•	 It’s a step of faith ... deciding in advance to give faithfully.
•	 It helps simplify life.
•	 It allows you to give consistently ... even when you’re not at church.
•	 It allows you to focus on the service when you’re at 

church.

How does online giving work?
•	  It’s private and secure.
•	  You give any amount you choose.
•	  You can give using your debit card or credit card 

(Mastercard, Visa, Discover or American Express).
•	  You can give just once or set up a regular weekly or 

monthly giving schedule.
•	  You can designate your giving to the general fund, toward the altar flowers 

and toward seasonal offerings.
•	 You can give online whether you pledge or not. 

Visit our website (kccathedral.org) and click on the blue  
button. You’ll be redirected to a secure site to make your offering.
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Please be a part of our new family 
directory program–we need YOU to 
make our new family album complete!
Let’s put names with faces. We have chosen to 
partner with Lifetouch for professional photography
that will connect our members and tell our story.

In your one-hour session you will: 
• Check-in
• Be professionally photographed 
• Immediately view your portraits
• Have an opportunity to purchase additional portraits

Portraits are valued family keepsakes. Watch for 
more information coming soon about the opportunity 
to schedule your portrait session. 

We look forward to seeing you!

When was the last time you or your 
family had a professional portrait taken?

Convenient
Lifetouch will photograph at our location. 

Each family will receive a
complimentary 8x10 portrait
and directory for participating

Exciting products turn 
your portraits into 
cherished memories Products may varyPhotography dates:

Nov. 22, 23, 25, 26
Dec. 18, 20, 21
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2 • Wednesday
	6:00 p.m.	 Rehearsal: Cathedral Chorale

5 • Saturday
	 10 a.m.	 Sewing Day for Flu & Fleece

6 • Sunday
	 4 p.m.	 Blessing of the Animals

7 • Monday
	 7 p.m.	 Centering Prayer: The Naked Now

9 • Wednesday
	 6 p.m.	 The Way

13 • Sunday 
Nonperishable food collection 
Flu & pneumonia vaccines given at coffee hours

14 • Monday
	 7 p.m.	 Centering Prayer: The Naked Now

16 • Wednesday
	 7:30 a.m.	 Finance Committee
	 6 p.m.	 The Way
	 7 p.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. Mark’s Deanery

17 • Thursday
	 10 a.m.	 Flu & Fleece at KCCK
	 7 p.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. John’s Deanery

20 • Sunday
Flu & pneumonia vaccines given at coffee hours
Healing at All Three Services
	11:45 a.m.	 Welcome to the Cathedral Gathering
	 4 p.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. Benedict’s Deanery
	 5 p.m.	 Choral Evensong

23 • Wednesday
	5:30 p.m.	 Café Grazia
	 6 p.m.	 The Way

24 • Thursday
	 5 p.m.	 Vestry

26 • Saturday
	 10 a.m.	 Baptism Preparation Class

27 • Sunday
11:45 a.m.	 Fall Saints Festival

30 • Wednesday
	 6 p.m.	 The Way

Activities for OctoberWeekly Activities
Sunday
	 8:00 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist
	 9:15 a.m.	 Adult Formation
	 9:30 a.m.	 Youth Formation
	10:00 a.m.	 Children’s Formation
	10:15 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist
	 5:00 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist

Monday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist

Tuesday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist	
	 1:30 p.m. 	 Women’s Bible Study
	 2:30 p.m. 	 Men’s Bible Study
	 6:15 p.m.	 EfM

Wednesday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist
	 5:45 p.m.	 The Tallis Singers
	 6:15 p.m.	 Grace Choraliers
	 6:45 p.m.	 Trinity Teens Youth Group

Thursday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist
	 6:00 p.m.	 Cathedral Bell Ringers	
	 7:30 p.m.	 Trinity Choir

Friday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist	

The Parish Health Ministry will be 
offering the flu, pneumonia and 
Tdap (Tetanus, Diphtheria, Pertussis/
Whooping Cough) vaccines Sundays, 
October 13 & 20. 

Medicare and insurance company 
benefits are accepted. Medicare does 
cover the flu and pneumonia vaccines.

Immunizations are given at 9:30 a.m. 
and at 11:45 a.m. both Sundays. 

Sign up at coffee hour this Sunday!

Sundays, 
October 13 & 20

Get your 
vaccines 

here!


